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Prompt: What are the processes by which racial-spatial inequalities are reproduced and contested? 
How do we create a black geographic praxis that is equally attentive to the political economic and 
the poetic; to the ecological and the quotidian? 
 
Abstract 

The field of Black geographies was forged with an anti-racist agenda in mind that exposes 
historical-structural processes that create a sense of “elsewhere” for Black people and places, while 
also elevating the experiences of Black political struggles against it. The field is indebted to 
foundational work by Bobby Wilson (2000b), Ruth Wilson Gilmore (2002; 2007), Katherine 
McKittrick (2006; 2007; 2017), and Clyde Adrian Woods (1998; 2007), especially. However, I argue 
that we must, alongside acknowledging those spatial realities of mass dispossession to which they 
have sensitized us to, move beyond analyses of disempowering “socio-spatial dialectics” (Soja, 1980) 
of racialized inequities. In my mind, the future of Black geographies requires that we shift in two 
ways. First, engaging with racialized space as more than segregated dystopias; race can also be a 
resource to create marginalized heterotopias of liberation (Foucalt, 1986; hooks, 1990). Second, 
acknowledging geography itself as socially constructed and influenced by the affective/emotive, not 
simply produced through historical-structural factors; this is especially relevant in discursive and 
cultural contexts which have sustained the poetics of Black life. Among a community of committed 
Black geographers, I would like to discuss how to orchestrate such a two-pronged shift using spatial 
ethnography, especially as I embark on my dissertation within urban planning. In it, I center the 
roles of what urban studies are calling “Black placemaking” (Hunter et al., 2016) as a counter-
hegemonic process for developing space and the spatial imagination as the generative, internal locus 
of meanings that imbue space with value. Spatial ethnography as espoused by Annette Kim (2015) 
challenges us to see anew through interpretive work. As a geographer and a planner, I argue that 
geographers (and Black geographies as a field) must develop this praxis with the placemaking 
community (i.e. planners, landscape architects, developers), who often uphold a derisive status quo, 
to decouple hierarchies of power from cultural differences and strive toward a Black sense of 
belonging. 
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